Check against delivery

[image: image1.jpg]



42nd SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
MONGOLIA’S STATEMENT AT THE REVIEW OF SWITZERLAND  
27 January 2023

Mr. President,

Mongolia warmly welcomes the delegation of Switzerland to the 4th cycle of the UPR process and would like to thank the distinguished delegation for the presentation of their national report.

My delegation commends the progress made since its last UPR and appreciates the country’s efforts to strengthen its legal framework by ratifying a number of crucial human rights instruments. 
Furthermore, Mongolia is happy to learn of the groundbreaking decision of the Swiss Parliament to establish a national human rights institution this year, which will be instrumental for the promotion and protection of human rights of its citizens. 

We also appreciate the adoption of the Equality Strategy 2030 which covers the areas of action such as the equality between women and men, gender-based violence etc.

In the spirit of constructive dialogue, Mongolia recommends Switzerland to ensure the independence and impartiality of the newly established human rights institution. 

Thank you.

--o0o--
